

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场与 ②立早填写在答题卡上。
- - 3. 考试结束后,将本试、"答题"一并交回

第一部分 听力(共两节,高分 分)

做题时,先将答案标在宣禁上。录齐内系结查后,你将宣码分钟。时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小馬, 冬小町1.5 台, 萬分 (5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每次对抗气水一个小题,从影片内部的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出《生选项。听完每段对证后、你写有 1、写影》。则来回答《文小题和阅读下一小题。每段对证任证一遍。

例: How mun. the sh. 17

/ . . 19. 5.

B. £ . 1

C. £9, 15.

答案是 C。

That does the woman want to do

r 'Tave - ica

1. Go the movie.

C. sit Je with the man.

hat tim will , e speakers n. ??

. 5.20.

B 5,10.

r : .).

That the we man it view the man to do?

i C le. . . vi

B. Tak & different train.

C. Rescuer'ale internew.

4. Where are the pear its now?

A. In the chemist'

B. In the

C. In the tourist office.

5. How does the woman practice her Eng 's.

A. By visiting the websites.

B. By talking to natives.

C. By starting an English corner.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

【高三英语 第1页(共10页)】

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第6段材料,问答第6.7题。

6. What does the woman think of the smell in the factory?

A. Wonderful.

B. A little strange.

C. Too strong,

7. Where did the workers put the ice cream?

A, In the bowls.

B. In the boxes,

C. On the sheets.

听第7段材料,回答第8.9题。

8. Why does the man want to huy a new TV?

A. The old TV is broken.

B. The new TV is cheap now.

C. He moved to a new house.

9. What kind of TV set will the most probably buy?

A. A cheap one.

B. A big one.

C. A small one.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12縣。

10. What kind of ticket has the man bought?

A. A first-class one.

B. A business-class one.

C. A second-class one.

11. What is free on the train?

A. Meals.

9 Snacks

C. Coffee.

12. When should the man much the train stations

A. Before 8:30 am.

B. At 9:00 arm.

C. After 9:00 am.

衍第 9 段材料,回答第 13 至 16 题。

3. What does the woman plan to do next year?

A. Get a job.

3, G.i to university.

C. Go travelling.

14. Which country art the speakers in:

A. Ireland

H, Britain.

C. America,

15. What does the man love doing?

A. Repairing cars.

B. Studying philosophy.

C. Learning another Enguage,

16. What do the womin's last words mean?

A. She wishes the man to go to college.

B. She will help the man get a qualification.

C. She can ask the man to fix her car in the future.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. What is the main purpose of the weather warning system?

A, To warn people outdoors to get inside.

B. To let people test the warning system,

C. To inform people without radios of danger.

【高三菱语 第 2 页(共 10 页)】

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



18. Who will play the loud noise?

A. Local media,

B. Local officials.

C. Local residents.

19. Where does the speaker advise people to go after hearing a warning?

A. To the inside of a building.

B. To the public shelter.

C. To the park.

20. What is the speech mainly about?

A. An accident.

B. A weather report.

C. A warning system.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小匾)每小匾2.5分,端分37.5分。

阅读下列短文:从每题所给的 A、B.C、D 四个边界中选出最佳选项。

A

Here are four of the world's most inveresting forms of public transport, which can get locals where they need to go,

Jeepneys (吉普尼) in the Philippines

Changed from army carriers left behind after World War [I] by the USA, jeepneys are decorated in eye-watering colors and parterns. They are so popular that they have imported themselves on the national epicies. Since bitting the streets in the 1950s, they have proved not just useful but also proved examples of Filipino creativity.

Suspended monoralls [悬挂式单锁列车] in Wehan

They travel above Wahan while hanging apside down. This Chinese city's next tourist attraction is a hyper-modern measural, which had its final trial in May and is set to be launched soon. Suspended below a rail heam, the train has two cars that mp accommodate over 200 passengers and offer them a 270-degree view of the surrounding scenery.

E-sleds (电动管操) in Lapland

In the icy wilds of Lapland, one of Europe's corthernmost regions, cars can't access many locations, so snowmobiles come as a hit. Recently, this attraction has become serviced by eco-friendly versions called e-sleds. While locals employ these electric vehicles to travel from and to work, tourists can use them to reach frozen lakes, Freethtaking forests, and ice-fishing spots.

Amphibious (水陆两用的) buses in the Netherlands

No one panies when the Netherlands' amphibious buses run off the road and splash into a canal. That's because it immediately floats and travels along the waterway before rejoining the streets.

21. Which transport is of historic significance?

A. Jeepneys.

B. Suspended monorails,

C. E-sleds.

D. Amphibious buses.

22. What are the suspended monorails in Wuhan characterized by?

A. The largest capacity.

B. The different suspension mode,

C. The worldwide popularity.

D. The surrounding scenery.

【高三英语 第3页(共10页)】

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



23. Where can you find the text?

A. In a science report.

B. In an entertainment magazine,

C. In a sports newspaper. D. In a transport magazine.

B

As a professional life and relationship coach. Allism Cowan has 21 years of experience in teaching and supporting others to achieve their goals. She has dedicated her career to belying her clients gain power and awareness in their lives.

As a coach. Allison inspires her clients to invercence obstacles and achieve goals. However, her practice has come with its own share of challenges. Expanding her knowledge to meet diverse client needs has involved jots of total and error searching.

Initially. Allison spents hard time building strong and trustworths relationships with her clients. She knew trust was critical to finding and returning clients has was frustrated at how long the trust-building process takes.

Allison soon learned that there was no single right way to ceach. To meet her clients' different needs, she needed to become more efficient at supporting their diverse learning styles. To overcome her challenges as a coach and offer better service, she began looking for ways to customize (定義) her roaching solutions.

During her search. Affison realized positive psychology is a field with many different goals. "It covers so many areas, including whatever a client may go through," she recalled. Later, she began using self-reflection tools to help her chents develop self-acceptance and self-forgiveness. She even discovered a way to help clients without a coaching goal find their purposes. She said, "There's a lost of blame. The more they stay in blame mode, the more angry they are, and they are not able to move forward with acceptance and forgiveness. But we can find solutions in positive psychology."

Whether Albsen was helping clients build self-confidence, understand their attachment styles, or refraine their challenges, she quickly found that she was also learning all the time. By completing the homework Allison assigned them, her clients were also changing. They were more engaged with their roaching and making more significant progress between their sessions. That made Allison proud. She said, "They grow and move forward at a quicker page. That's what coaching is about."

- 24. Why is Allison's initial trouble mentioned in the test?
 - A. To show her defeated career.
 - B. To highlight her special efforts,
 - C. To prove the difficulty in coaching.
 - D. To give the reason for setting gonis.
- 25. What did Allison do to serve her clients better?
 - A. She coached them according to their needs.
 - B. She tried her best to change their learning styles.
 - C. She used the same coaching ways to teach them,
 - D. She helped them overcome their challenges in life.

【高三英语 第4页(共10页)】

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 26. What's Allison's attitude to positive psychology?
 - A. Supportive.
- B. Unclear.
- C. Doubtful.
- D. Dismissive.

- 27. What can we learn from the last paragraph?
 - A, Allison learned to build self-confidence all the time.
 - B. Allison's clients belped her complete homework.
 - C. Allison and her clients benefited each other,
 - D. Allison's clients misunderstood what coaching is about.

C

A new research has found that comedy dursn't just make as feel good—it actually has the power to improve health. A recent study was renducted to test whether or not "laughter therapy (存在)" could help people who have heart discase.

The study involved 26 adults, with an average age of 64. They all had coronary artery (避 投動脉) disease, which happens when the supply of blood to the heart is held up by plaque that grows in the coronary asterios, the hig tubes that send blood to the heart.

Over three months, 13 of the adults were asked to watch two-hour-long comedy shows every week. The other 13 overclasked to watch two documentary films on serious topics like politics and the Amazon rainformat. Then, the participants were examined by doctors.

The first group that watched camedy showed a hig improvement in the amount of exygen which we breathe in to survive and that the heart could jump around the body. Their actories also got better at expanding, which meant that more blood could flow through them. There was less plaque in the arrange ofterward took cutting the person's risk of having a heart attack or stroke.

The study was led by Marco Soffi, a professor at a hospital, who said laughter helps the beart because it releases chemicals in the body called endorphins. They reduce inflammation, which can lead to beart disease, and help the heart relax.

Having a good laugh also reduces levels of stress hormones (商本業). Stress hormones are the bedy's natural alarm system, which kicks in if a person is in a tense situation. They're great for belying people cope with danger, but they can put a <u>strain</u> on the heart if they stay in a person's system for too long.

Saffi thinks the results show "loughter therapy" could be used to treat patients at the risk of heart problems. He said, "It does not have to be TV programs--people with heart disease could be invited to comedy evenings or encouraged to enjoy fun evenings with friends and family."

- 28. What does paragraph 4 mainly talk about"
 - A. The study's impact.

B. The study's findings.

C. The study's process.

D. The study's participants.

29. What does the underlined word "strain" in paragraph 6 mean?

A. Guard.

B. Thought,

C. Stress.

D. Mask.

30. How does Saffi feel about "laughter therapy"?

A. It's promising,

B. It's unique.

C. It's unworthy.

D. It's costly.

[高三美语 第5页(共10页)]

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



31. Which statement will the author probably agree with?

A. Laughter is the privilege of mankind.

B. Smiling faces sometimes tell lies,

C. Smile is the most beautiful language.

D. Laughter is the best medicine.

D

The most obvious dog feash (達意) today is the longing for cureness. Almost every day you can see adorable pictures of dogs and other animals that will make you smale and say. "How cute!"

It is a cultural phenomenon that the modia scholar james inforce calls the "tute economy" which exists primarily on social media, is user-generated, and is heavily demonsted by pictures of animals, especially pets. The goal is to generate a positive response, probably followed by a top on the screen to "like" and "scare". We can chek through image after image of cute animals doing rute things, feeling a little boost of good cheer.

The marketing researchers have identified some of the man common categories of cureness in online pet content; animals doing sitiy things; animals of extreme size; animals with unusual looks; and animals behaving in ways that seem indicatelike. Dogs and other animals in the "cute common" are often further humanized by being dressed in clothing and accessorized (養務) with hate, jewelvery, neil polish and fur dyed a rainbow of colors. Users who post successfully and with some strategies can make money by doing so. Thus, certain dogs have become outeness celebrities, with millions of devoted followers and paid content from advertisers.

Unfortunately, the price of the "cute economy" comes at a serious cost. The cutest and most popular breeds tend to be those with the most significant risk of health and behavioral problems. Cuteness is often coupled with their discomfort. People are drawn to the cuteness of dogs with extremely foreshortened saults and extremely short legs and awayardly long loadies, such as the French buildog and the corgi.

Actually, there are well-intablished health issues. We should treat the "cute economy" with caution, like resisting the commodification (商品化) of appairance by opting out of social media channels promoting the "cute economy". We can also choose not to "like" or "share" images of dogs whose cuteness is linked with discomfort. Although we are biologically attracted to dogs that are super cute, we should be modified in our "impulses".

- 32. What is the key to the "cute economy" according to the takt?
 - A. Taking pictures of different animals.
 - B. Cute animals' attractive appearance.
 - C. Pets' owners' liking adorable pictures.
 - D. Posting cute animals' pictures on social media.
- 33. Which kind of cuteness is most likely to be the online pet content?
 - A. A normal-sized dog is eating bones.
 - B. A white cat is quietly lying next to its owner.
 - C. A parrot dressed in a suit is singing and dancing.
 - D. A monkey is attentively taking care of its baby.

【惠三英语 第6页(共10页1]

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



- 34. What is the side effect of the "cute economy"?
 - A. It will change the animals' nature,
 - B. It may make the animals not so cute.
 - C. It will result in a decline in animal population.
 - D. It may cause health problems to the animals,
- 35. What may be the best title for the text?
 - A, Share Pictures or Not

B. Haj juness from Pets

C. The Cute Economy and Its Price

D. Marketing Strategy: Unteress.

第三巻 (共5小題:梅小随2.5分:満分 セ.5分)

侧读下面处义, 从短文后的选项中选出可以能入笔自业的赦任选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项。

Plan a day of leaf peeping / 观赏秋叶)

Autumn can be a great season to experience the outdoors with your friends and family. One popular activity is leaf peopling: spending time outdoors admiring the changing colors of the leaves. 35...

Understand the science

Some times have green leaves most of the year due to the chlorophyll (PLAR) they are to absorb enemy from the som. As the days get colder and shorter in the fall, the leaves get less sunlight, which rauses the green to fade and reveal other colors, __37__, In the next spring, the trees grow new leaves.

Pick a destination

You can experience fall leaves in almost every state in the USA. Depending on where you live, you might want to plug to head out into the countryside or meanthing to see the best caves. 35. With an adult's helps map out your routes. And then identify scenic places where you can take a hike or set up a pieme to admire the changing leaves up close.

39

Once you have your destination set, it's time to go further planning. You can visit the linterest to see when the leaves are expected to change colors at your planned destination. You'll notice that leaves first start to change in more northern areas, then later in more southern areas.

Document your observations

When you head out to look at the fall fandreape, keep a visual record of what you see, You can use a camera to take photos of some of your favorite sights. You can get creative, such as by lying on the ground and capturing the colorful leaves above your or taking a close-up of an especially beautiful leaf. — 10 —.

- A, Time your trip
- B. Set the first destination
- C. Let's start learning about leaves
- D. Here is some practical advice for getting started
- E, You may preserve the beauty of the fall forever through it

【高三英语 第7页(共10页)】

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



- F. You may first talk to your parents about planning a day out
- G. After the leaves change colors, they eventually fall to the ground

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分 30分)

第二节 (共15小圆:每小匾1分:满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Over the past few years, this city has <u>43</u> so many hard times. An unimaginable snowstorm and a destructive fire claimed lives and <u>44</u> dreams. Loss after loss, the people of Buffalo have experienced the kind of <u>45</u> that could have broken them. <u>46</u>, it hasn't.

I see people who have stayed <u>4?</u> and are finding a view to move forward together, stepping out of their hornes to help neighbors. This is why Buffale is known as the City of Good Neighbors. And that <u>48</u> has helped me.

Buffalo inspired me during my toughest moments at the hospital after I experienced a serious injury on the field. [horng that _49_ time, my family and I felt the love from this city. As I was _50_, every day i received cards, letters, artworks from school kids and news about people praying and emploraging us. I saw images of people wearing my number _51_.

Bullato's love for me __58 __for my furnely and me in so many ways. There isn't anything in the world that I would __53 __for the gift. I've become part of this city and feel its warm __54 __, As I look forward. I'm grateful to call Buffalo home, and it will always __55 __ a special place in my heart.

41, A. ambition	B, bravery	C. desire	D, passion
12. A. perscaded	B. encouraged	C, touched	D. reli eved
43. A. performed	B. withdrawn	C. undergone	D, engaged
44. A. stole	B. chased	C. inspired	D. realized
45. A. discomfort	B. pain	C. decrease	D, annoyance
46, A. Therefore	B. However	C. Otherwise	D. Moreover
47. A. balanced	B, developed	C. united	D, amazed
48. A. strength	B. energy	. C. ability	D. discipline
49, A. challenging	B, meaningful	C. puzzling	D. golden
50. A. transforming	B. sleeping	C. fighting	D, recovering
51. A. in need	B, in praise	C. in condition	D. in support
52, A. came to life	B. came to power	C. came to light	D came to nothing
53. A. negotiate	B. assess	C. trade	D. compete
54. A. sympathy	B. congratulation	C. welcome	D. favor
55. A. save	B. involve	C. create	D. hold

【高三英语 第 8 页(共 10 页)】

24 - 2130

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节 (共10小题: 街小题 1.5分, 補分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空自处填入上个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

The awards coremony for the first Yucjian Feiyi competitions for online novels and composition related to intangible cultural heritage (非物质文化遗产) _____ 56___ (hold) at Prince Kung's Palace Museum in Beijing on Oct. 9.

The competitions. 57 (joint) held by Ministry of Culture and Tourism of the People's Republic of China and a group, one of the leading online literature platforms in China, kicked off last year, 58 (encourage) the creation of online novels and music related to intengible cultural heritage.

"Through this competition, we can see the <u>\$9</u> (onthestastic) of intangible cultural beritage among young people, " says Hea Xiaonan, president of our group.

The online novel competition 1:d more than 50,000 people to tempose 63,974 novels.

60 more than half of them were written by people term after 1000. Altogether 127 61 (type) of intangible cultural heritage were described in those provels.

According to Feny Nailen, director of Prince Kung's Painer Mureum, the museum signed a three-year cooperation agreement 62 the group last year. The agreement 63 (lead) to various activities since then, So: example, unline writers were introduced to the inheritors of intangible cultural heritage 64 (leasn) about their crafts and gain inspiration. They also had chances to participate in the conferences 65 content was about discussing the crafts.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (滿分 15 分)

假定你是校英文报编辑,外教 Ma Green 计划为你校学生组建课后兴趣班。请你写一篇短文,把此事发表在校英文报上,内容包括:

- 1. 兴趣班应目的:
- 2. 兴趣班的内容:
- 3. 然名方式。

正意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 谐被加下格式汽答题式的相应位置作答。

An Exciting After-school Interest Class	

【高三英语 第9页(共10页)】

24 - 2136

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语线写两段,便之构成一篇完整的短文。

When I was in sixth grade. I was diagnosed with a learning disability. And with that I discovered that all I had to do was say the "magic words". "I'm dyslexic (阅读图准的)". And I would receive sympathy from teachers, easier work and the similar grades to the others'. With the care of my teachers and the help of my classmates. I slowly gained confidence.

Those magic words worked really well until I enter A high school and was placed in Mrs White's class called Study Skills. She gave lessons with lots of drama and emotion but unfortunately, all the passion in the world wasn't enough to overcome my learning disability.

One particular day, we had a pooling test, and I failed it. The words were too hard, I needed something easier. At the end of class, I approached Mrs White, and said, "I don't know whether they told you, but I have a learning distributy. I'm dyslexic," I could already imagine what her response would be. "Oh, you poor thing. Here, let me give you some less challenging assignments. And don't warry about the specime sest, I won't record the grade."

However, she continued. "Are you going to use that as an excuse for poor performance in the test of your life, boy?" Can you knaging my shock when I heard what she had said? I stared at her with assonithment. Size added, "I've had say lexic students who have been top of the class." She told me that I would need to work twice as hard as everyone clse.

I left that classroom angrily, saying to myself, "I had a learning disability. Side t she understand it?" I telt so disappointed that I donost lest all my confidence. When I went home and told my mone, one was just as upset as I was. "It's not your fault that you have a learning disability," she said. "You need easier work."

But Mrs White had struck screething within me. I wanted to make a change and needed screething to prove myself.

æs:

- 1. 续写函数应为 150 左右:
- 2. 過按如下格式在答题系的相应位置作答。

I shought of the coming spatting test.

(8)			
	-88		
	10		
The "A"	grade encourage	d me to perform well in high school and coll	lege years.

【高三英语 第10页(共 to 页()

24 - 2136

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830